

JUN - 4 2012

County Board Chair

COUNTY OF MILWAUKEE

Interoffice Memorandum

DATE:

May 31, 2012

TO:

The Honorable Marina Dimitrijevic, Chairwoman, County Board of

Supervisors

FROM:

Glenn Bultman, Legislative Research Analyst

SUBJECT:

Amendment to Chapter 3 of Milwaukee County Ordinances relating

to County Board Districts

Enclosed are the revised ordinance changes necessary to be adopted to amend the previously adopted 2012 Supervisory District Ordinance in order to comply with state statutes.

Milwaukee County adopted the final redistricting plan on July 28, 2011, which used the ward plans that were adopted by the municipalities in Milwaukee County. However, the city of Milwaukee revised their ward plan on September 20, 2011 in order to adjust their ward plan to changes in State Legislative Districts. Milwaukee County was not aware that these changes required adjustments in six supervisory districts by deleting a small part of a ward in three districts and adding this part to three adjacent districts. These changes require the adjustment contained in the attached revised ordinance. The ward numbers are not changed. The revised wards were used in the 2012 election. These changes are:

- 1. A part of the 5th District is added to the 15th District
- 2. A part of the 10th District is added to the 13th District
- 3. A part of the 16th District is added to the 14th District

Glenn Bultman, Legislative Research Analyst

Glem Bultman

*Maps Enclosed